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Let’s explore a bit of brain structure 
and behavioural psychology.

Why?

Well it will help explain why you might 
be putting lots of well intentioned 
effort into the WRONG place.

There are three points that will help 
explain why this is the case.

POINT #1 - BRAIN STRUCTURE

In very simple terms you have three 
brains:

1. Your Reptilian Brain

2. Your Emotional Brain

3. Your Thinking Brain
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I am sure you can see this is a very 
simple summary so let’s explore this a 
bit more.

Imagine in the open palm of your left 
hand you have a walnut.

Wrap your fingers of your left hand 
around that walnut.

If of course you have a walnut to hand 
(and why wouldn’t you:-) then this will 
help the brain model we are creating in 
your very hands.

If not, just close your left fist and 
imagine there’s a walnut inside it.

Now take your right hand and place it 
palm down on top of your closed left 
fist and wrap your right hand around the 
top of your left fist.

What you have just created is a very 
crude 3D model of your brain.

It’s component parts correlate to the 
brain as follows:

Walnut —> Reptilian Brain

Left Fist —> Emotional Brain (Limbic)

Right Hand —> Thinking Brain (Cortex)

Why is this important to know?

Well each part of the brain is 
responsible for very different things.

As you read this, you are engaging your 
thinking brain to make sense of the 
words on the page and to decipher, 
interpret and evaluate the message they 
are attempting to convey.
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As “rational” human beings we’d like to 
think it is our thinking brain that is 
in control of our behaviour.

However nothing could be further from 
the truth.

Because in reality, the thinking part of 
your brain (which in evolutionary terms 
is the youngest), is the last to get 
involved - if indeed it ever does 
sometimes.

Your brain has evolved to help you 
survive.

In its current form it is approximately 
250,000 years old.

So it is hardwired to operate in the 
environment of 250,000 years ago.

Civilisation as we know it is less than 
4000 years old.

There are wild animals running around 
our towns and cities…

And we are those wild animals!!!

What actually goes on in our brain is 
that all of the information around us is 
constantly being processed and analysed 
by our reptilian brain (the walnut).

It is designed to monitor and then REACT 
to your environment to protect you if 
necessary.

It is this part of the brain that will 
kick your arse into action if there is 
something perceived as a threat.

This is where Fight or Flight is 
triggered from.
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And it does it AUTOMATICALLY without 
referring to the other parts of your 
brain.

…jump forward 250,000 years and that is 
what is fuelling stress today for 
millions of people - but let’s park that 
for a future report.

But let’s go back to those early days of 
being a human.

So when you were out in the wild with 
the other members of your tribe back in 
the early days of humankind, and you 
heard a twig cracking nearby because 
something or someone nearby was stalking 
you…

Then to make sure you saw tomorrow’s 
sunrise, your brain would kick in the 
after burners and off you’d trot.

OR

If you got a good look at aforementioned 
twig cracker and you thought you could 
take them on, it would then be 
fisticuffs in the forest.

That’s Fight or Flight.

It’s automatic.

It still happens today - see my earlier 
comment on stress.

So fundamentally you are HARDWIRED to 
react.

POINT #2 - HOW EAGER (OR NOT) YOUR BRAIN 
IS TO THINK

That’s the brain structure bit covered 
so park that revelation and let’s 
explore a bit of how the brain works:
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YOUR BRAIN IS FUNDAMENTALLY LAZY!

Yup.  It’s true.

And again it comes down to a survival 
process.

Every time you think, you use up a bit 
of conscious thinking juice.

And you are only given so much juice to 
fuel your conscious thought every day.

The brain knows that.

And so it doesn't like to expend that 
thinking juice unnecessarily.

So rather cleverly it has developed a 
way of hardwiring routinely held 
thoughts into a part of the brain that 
requires much less energy to operate.

Let’s relate this to something you might 
have experienced.

If you can drive a car then think back 
to the very first time you sat behind 
the wheel and all of a sudden YOU were 
in control of at least a ton of metal 
powered by a growling beast of an engine 
that you had to tame through a couple of 
pedals and a gear stick… 

AND you had to steer as well…

AND make the right signals at the right 
time…

AND watch out for all the traffic.

…With your first experience of deriving 
a car, this would most likely have been 
something close to sensory and thinking 
overload.
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If you have passed your driving test and 
have been driving for a while now, that 
situation probably seems like it was a 
different person.

Because now you can drive your car 
whilst chatting to the person in the 
passenger seat, listening to the radio, 
thinking about other stuff and so on.

The skills necessary to be able to drive 
the car have transferred to the part of 
your brain where they are hard wired and 
AUTOMATIC - you don’t have to think 
about it.

Isn’t that amazing?

On the plus side, this means that you 
can take pretty much any skill you want 
and hardwire it into your brain.

On the downside though, it means that 
your brain will routinely take the easy 
option.

It will default to dealing with the easy 
things it can see as an immediate threat

HOW DOES THIS APPLY TO DOING THE 

WRONG THING?

Stick with me because I have got one 
more important piece of the puzzle to 
share with you.

And it has something to do with our 
brain chemistry.

POINT #3 - BRAIN CHEMISTRY

I have a fellow leadership development 
consultant who describes human beings as 
a)Monkeys who got lucky and b)bags of 
water addicted to chemicals.
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There are lots of neuro-chemicals 
swilling around in our brain.

I won’t even begin to try and explain 
the mechanisms involved because they are 
so complex.

However for our purposes there is one 
brain chemical you need to be aware of.

And that is this one:

DOPAMINE

It does many things but the most 
important one to understand for our 
purposes, is that it plays a big part in 
“Reward Motivated Behaviour”.

What that means is when we achieve 
something, we get a kick of dopamine in 
our brains…

…which feels good.

Because our brain wants us to keep 
achieving stuff.

Because out of our achievement comes our 
very survival.

Finding berries to eat - 

DOPAMINE HIT

Finding fresh water - 

DOPAMINE HIT

Finding a warm place to sleep - 

DOPAMINE HIT 

And every time we achieve, we get a hit 
of dopamine.

And it feels good.
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Which is why we want to do more of what 
gives us those hits.

Nowadays, we are not quite so dependent 
on having to hunt for our food (though I 
must admit is can be a bit frantic 
competing with Moms with prams when 
shopping at the supermarket on a 
Saturday morning!).

But we still get a dopamine hit when we 
achieve something.

Even something small.

Even completing a level on Angry Birds 
or Candy Crush gives you that hit which 
is why these games are so addictive - 
even to adults!

If we get completion on something the 
dopamine flows and it feels good.

And that becomes addictive.

PULLING IT ALL TOGETHER

Let me summarise what I have covered so 
far:

1. You are hardwired to REACT

2. Your brain is lazy and will default 
to doing EASY Stuff

3. You get chemically rewarded for 
achieving even the most trivial of 
tasks.

And there we have it.

Though it’s quite possible that your 
brain may not have made the leap to the 
point yet because it is resisting 
thinking too deep.

So I shall lay it out.
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But with an analogy.

I have spent 5 years developing leaders 
in one of the most heavily regulated 
industries on the planet.

And the level of professionalism they 
exhibit is breathtakingly high.

They are very good at doing what they do 
AND making sure they deal with whatever 
arises.

I liken them to lifesavers.

It’s like they are standing next to a 
river watching the turbulent waters 
thunder by.

If they see someone in distress in the 
river, they can dive in and save them 
quickly and easily.

And they are the best in the world at 
doing that.

If they see someone else struggling in 
the river, they can get back into the 
water IMMEDIATELY and save them too.

In fact they are so good, if two or even 
three people were struggling in the 
water, they quickly dive in and rescue 
them.

But the question I’d ask them is this:

“Why don’t you go upstream and find out 
who the bloody hell keeps throwing all 

these people in this river?”

Well there are three reasons that I will 
repeat again because they are so 
important for you to grasp and 
understand.

And they are these:
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1. You are hardwired to REACT

2. Your brain is lazy and will default 
to doing EASY Stuff

3. You get chemically rewarded for 
achieving even the most trivial of 
tasks.

And so when you find yourself faced with 
a situation, there is a high probability 
you might be REACTING to a symptom 
rather than PROACTIVELY dealing with the 
true problem.

In doing so you will be convinced you 
are working on the right thing because:

a. It is right in front of you

b. It is easy to deal with because 
“There it is!”

c. You will feel good about doing it

And that my friend is why you might be 
unwittingly working really hard on the 
WRONG thing.

But when you switch your attention to 
the right thing…

Well magic can happen.

To discover what the right thing is 
requires you to THINK differently.

And there are very simple things you can 
do to change the way you think…

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do e mail me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.
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If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon

You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com.
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